
American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air Conditioning Engineers, Inc. 

It was a beautiful day to be golfing on May 17th.  On behalf of 
our entire chapter, I would like to thank the Golf Outing Commit-
tee (Craig Marshall, PE, John Nally, Alan Goerke, PE, and 
Frank Morgigno) for a wonderful job they did for our 5th Annual 
Golf Outing.  A special thanks to Bob Hutter from Applied Tech-
nologies (ATI) as our sponsoring member at ATI.   
 
During this month’s meeting, Lynn Bellenger, our regional Direc-
tor will be joining us to install Claudio Darras, PE as your 2004-
2005 Chapter President along with the entire Board of Gover-
nors.  Many challenges and experiences lie ahead for the incoming President, Claudio 
Darras.  I trust that you will give him the same level of commitment and support you 
have given me. 
 
Prior to the meeting, a CRC meeting will be held at the Westbury Manor at 3:30 pm.   
I encourage all to attend.  In addition, please take a moment to get involved with our 
chapter.  One hour a month is all that is required for many of the committees.  Please 
see any Board member if you are interested in getting involved on any level. 
 
June’s dinner speaker will be discussing steam related topics.  I have worked with  
Anthony Mendola from New York Steam.  Anthony’s knowledge is impressive and I 
am confident that those attending this meeting will learn a lot from Anthony’s exper-
tise.  In addition I hope you will be able to join us along with our past presidents for 
Past President’s Night.    

 
 June is our last official meeting for the year and I want to take    
 this opportunity to thank the membership for allowing me to  
 serve as your Chapter President.  Thank you for the support  
 you have provided me and the committee members throughout  
 this year.  I pledge to remain involved as many of our past    
 presidents have done and continue to do.  I have recently been  
 appointed by Lynn Bellenger on the regional level in Chapter  
 Programs.  This summer, I am running for an elected position  
 for 2004-2005 as Resource Promotion Regional Vice Chairper- 
 son. 
 
 I want to especially thank the Board of Governors and commit-  
 tee members who have made my job extremely easy and effi-  
 cient.  It has been my honor and my pleasure.  I wish every 
 one a great summer and hope to see you at this year’s CRC! 

                                                     
Andrew S. Braum, P.E.  

                                             President - Long Island Chapter 
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CHAPTER MONTHLY MEETING 

DATE:  Tuesday, June 8, 2004 

TIME: 6:00 PM - Cocktails/Dinner 
6:30 PM - Changeover Presentation 
7:00 PM - Dinner Presentation 
8:45 PM - Conclusion 

LOCATION: 
 

Westbury Manor 
South Side of Jericho Tpke. 25 
Westbury, NY 11590 

FEES: 
Members - 
Guest - 
Student - 

 
$30.00 
$35.00 
$15.00 

Reservations requested, but not required. 
Call (516) 333-7117 



Editor’s Note:  The appearance of any technical data, editorial material, or advertisement in this set of publications does not con-
stitute endorsement, warranty or guaranty by ASHRAE of any product, service, procedure, design, or the like.  ASHRAE does not 
warrant that information is free from errors, and ASHRAE does not necessarily agree with any statement or opinion in this set of 
publications.  The entire risk of the use of any information in this set of publications is assumed by the user.  Statements made in 
this publication are not expressions of the Society or of the Chapter and may not be reproduced without special permission. 
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ASHRAE 2003/2004  
OFFICERS 

    

 POSITION  NAME  PHONE  FAX  E-MAIL 

 President  Andrew S. Braum, P.E.  (516) 785-4200  (516) 785-9148  asb@asbengineering.com 

 President-Elect  Claudio Darras, P.E.  (212) 354-5656  (212) 354-5668  cdarras@akf-eng.com 

 Vice President  Craig D. Marshall P.E.  (203) 261-8100  (203) 261-1981  cmarshall@accuspecinc.com  

 Financial Secretary  John Nally  (631) 331-0215  (631) 928-4625  jn@atiofny.com 

 Treasurer  Peter Gerazounis, P.E.  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  pgerazounis@mgjassociates.com 

 Secretary  Steven Friedman  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  sfriedman@mgjassociates.com 

 Board of Governors  Steven Giammona, P.E.  (631) 592-2678  (631) 630-8883   sgiammona@jameslasala.com 

 Board of Governors  Michael Mordetsky  (631) 661-3136  (631) 661-3137  michael.mordetsky@us.belimo.com 

 Board of Governors  Steven M.  Stein, P.E.  (212) 536-3850  (212) 764-7827  stein@derector.com 
 
ASHRAE 2003/2004  
COMMITTEES 

    

 COMMITTEE  NAME  PHONE  FAX  E-MAIL 

 Programs and Special Events  Claudio Darras, P.E.  (212) 354-5656  (212) 354-5668  cdarras@akf-eng.com 

 Membership  Craig D. Marshall, P.E.  (203) 261-8100  (203) 261-1981  cmarshall@accuspecinc.com 

 TEGA/Refrigeration  Richard E. Gerbe  (516) 484-1020  (516) 484-0926  reg@leapc.com 

 Newsletter Editor  Liset Pena  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  lpena@mgjassociates.com 

 Resource Promotion  Steven Friedman  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  sfriedman@mgjassociates.com 

 Historian  John Nally  (631) 331-0215  (631) 928-4625  jn@atiofny.com 

 Student Activities  Steven Giammona, P.E.  (631) 592-2678  (631) 630-8883  sgiammona@jameslasala.com 

 Webmaster  Alan Goerke, P.E.  (631) 331-0215  (631) 928-4625  ag@atiofny.com 

 Honors, Awards & Publicity  Michael Gerazounis, P.E.  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  mgerazounis@mgjassociates.com 

 Nominating    Michael Gerazounis, P.E.  (516) 482-3207  (516) 482-3790  mgerazounis@mgjassociates.com 

 2004 CRC General Chair  Alan Goerke, P.E. 
 Frank Morgigno 
 Don Stahl 

 (631) 331-0215 
 (631) 331-0215 
 (516) 223-2365 

 (631) 928-4625 
 (631) 928-4625 
 (516) 223-2365 

 ag@atiofny.com 
 fm@atiofny.com 
 dmstahl@optonline.net 

 Reception and Attendance  Ray Schmitt  (631) 585-6800   (631) 471-4950   therevrgs@aol.com  

 August 2004 CRC Golf Outing  Alan Goerke, P.E. 
 Frank Morgigno 

 (631) 331-0215 
 (631) 331-0215 

 (631) 928-4625 
 (631) 928-4625 

 ag@atiofny.com 
 fm@atiofny.com 

Long Island Chapter Officers & Committees 
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May Meeting Recap  

September 9, 2003 * At Westbury Manor 
Technical Session - Choosing Chiller Technology  
Dinner Lecture - Chiller Plant Design, Variable Flow & Low  
                           Delta T Syndrome 

February 22-28, 2004 
NATIONAL ENGINEERS WEEK 

October 14, 2003 * At Westbury Manor 
STUDENT ACTIVITIES NIGHT 
Technical Session - Fundamentals of Cooling Tower Technology 
Dinner Lecture - Advanced Topics about Cooling Tower Apps. 

March 9, 2004 (Catering @ Westbury Manor) 
FIELD TRIP  
The Hempstead Resource Recovery Plant 
American Ref-fuel Plant, Long Island, NY 

November 11, 2003 * At Westbury Manor 
MEMBERSHIP/RESOURCE PROMOTION NIGHT 
Joint Meeting with SMACNA 
Mechanical International Building Code 

April 13, 2004 * At Westbury Manor 
MENTOR NIGHT 
Dinner Presentation - Radiant Floor Heating 

December 16, 2003 * At the Nassau Coliseum  
Holiday Event - Trip and Tour of Coliseum & NY Islander vs.  
NJ Devils Hockey Game 

May 11, 2004 * At Westbury Manor 
REFRIGERANT NIGHT 
Dinner Presentation - Boiler Room Design 

January 8, 2004 * At Westbury Manor 
Joint Meeting with ACCA-LI 
Mold in Construction - A Proactive Approach 

May 17, 2004 
ANNUAL CHAPTER GOLF OUTING 
Cherry Valley Club, Garden City, NY 

January 24-28, 2004 
ASHRAE Winter Meeting and Trade Show,  
Anaheim, CA 

June 8, 2004 * At Westbury Manor 
PAST PRESIDENTS & OFFICER INSTALLATION 
Dinner Presentation - Steam Systems:   
                                   Fundamentals & Advanced Topics 

February 12, 2004 @ UN International School, Manhattan  
Joint Meeting with NYC, Bi-State & NJ Chapters   
Special Presentation by Ron Vallort  
(ASHRAE President Elect 2003-2004) 

June 26-30, 2004 
ASHRAE Annual Meeting 
Nashville, TN 

August 19-22, 2004 - Chapter Regional Conference Region I - Wyndam Wind Watch Hotel, Islandia, NY 

RUNNING PAOE POINTS FOR 2003/2004 
Chapter 

Members 
Membership 
Promotion 

Points 

Student 
Activities 

Points 

Chapter 
Programs 

Points 

Resource 
Promotion 

Points 

TEGA 
Points 

History 
Points 

Chapter  
Operations 

Points 

Chapter 
PAOE Point 

Totals 

324 160 315 1,235 325 635 525 170 3,365 

Chapter Monthly Meeting - Program for 2003/2004 

 
May’s diner presentation was about “Modern Boiler Room Design” offered by Mike Valentino, Vice President 
of Engineering for Power Flame Inc.  It was an interesting review on the fundamentals, requirements and 
trends in boiler room design.  Mike shared his extensive experience in combustion technology and of boiler/
burner applications with the audience.   
 
Our sincere thanks go to Mike for offering us that informative presentation, and to John Nally who was  
instrumental in coordinating last month’s program. 
 

We hope to see you at our last meeting of the chapter year. 

THE LONG ISLAND SOUNDER 
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June Chapter Meeting - Program 

Dinner Presentation
“Steam World ”
Steam Systems Fundamentals & Advanced Topics 
Presented by 

ANTHONY J. MENDOLA 
New York Steam Equipment, LI

You are cordially invited to our June 2004 Meeting

$ 30.00 Member
$ 35.00 Guest
$ 15.00 Student 

Fee:6:00 PM – Cocktails and Hors D’ouevres
6:30 PM – Changeover Presentation
7:00 PM – Dinner Presentation
8:45 PM – Conclusion 

Time:

Anthony J. Mendola , is President & CEO of New York Steam Equipment, Inc., a Long 
Island manufacturer’s representative for SPIRAX SARCO, Inc. and GRAHAM Corp.  
Anthony joined SPIRAX SARCO in 1964, and as Sales Engineer he served the northern 
counties of New Jersey and lower counties of New York.  In early 1983 he was 
appointed as the Northeast Regional Manager.  In 1996, NY Steam Equipment Inc. 
obtained the representation of SPIRAX SARCO in New York City and surrounding 
areas.  Anthony has more than 40 years experience in steam system application 
serving the HVAC community of Long Island. 

About our Speaker:

This month’s presentation will cover steam engineering principles, as well as an 
overview of steam applications to HVAC.  The analysis will cover steam utilization 
throughout the entire steam and condensate loops.

It will be an open discussion on topics like how to correctly design steam mains, steam 
trap selection and sizing, and how to avoid the most common steam and condensate 
problems.

An update on the latest news in steam technology will be offered, time permitting.

Complementary hard copies of the ”Red & Blue books” will be available to 
attendees (e-versions may be downloaded free from www.spiraxsarco.com/us). 

Presentation:

WESTBURY MANOR  (516) 333-7117 
Jericho Tpke (South Side), 3/10 of mile east from Glen Cove Rd., Nassau County, NY.
Please Contact Claudio Darras at cdarras@akf-eng.com for directions.
- Reservations requested but not required. Business attire suggested 

Location:

TUESDAY, JUNE 8, 2004DATE:
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$ 35.00 Guest
$ 15.00 Student 

Fee:6:00 PM – Cocktails and Hors D’ouevres
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Time:
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appointed as the Northeast Regional Manager.  In 1996, NY Steam Equipment Inc. 
obtained the representation of SPIRAX SARCO in New York City and surrounding 
areas.  Anthony has more than 40 years experience in steam system application 
serving the HVAC community of Long Island. 

About our Speaker:

This month’s presentation will cover steam engineering principles, as well as an 
overview of steam applications to HVAC.  The analysis will cover steam utilization 
throughout the entire steam and condensate loops.

It will be an open discussion on topics like how to correctly design steam mains, steam 
trap selection and sizing, and how to avoid the most common steam and condensate 
problems.

An update on the latest news in steam technology will be offered, time permitting.

Complementary hard copies of the ”Red & Blue books” will be available to 
attendees (e-versions may be downloaded free from www.spiraxsarco.com/us). 

Presentation:

WESTBURY MANOR  (516) 333-7117 
Jericho Tpke (South Side), 3/10 of mile east from Glen Cove Rd., Nassau County, NY.
Please Contact Claudio Darras at cdarras@akf-eng.com for directions.
- Reservations requested but not required. Business attire suggested 

Location:

TUESDAY, JUNE 8, 2004DATE:

CHAPTER MAY NOT ACT FOR SOCIETY
An International Organization

June Meeting:  PAST PRESIDENTS NIGHT
- Join us to celebrate the 46th-Year Anniversary of the Long Island Chapter -
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A meeting of the Board of Governors was held on 5/11/04 at the Westbury Manor.   
Present at the meeting were:  Andrew Braum, Steve Giammona, Claudio Darras, Peter 
Gerazounis, Steve Friedman, Craig Marshall, John Nally, Alan Goerke and Rich Gerbe. 
 
Meeting called to order by Andrew Braum at 5:05 PM: 
 
2004 Ballots – BOG opened ballots for 2004-2005 ASHRAE LI officers.  All votes 
unanimous for officers on ballot sheet.  We received 96 total votes (1 disqualified and  
1 incomplete). 
 
Programs – Turnover meeting with Craig Marshall (new program chairman) on July 
13th at the Westbury Manor at 5pm to discuss goals, expectations for coming year and 
exchange ideas.  Next month’s meeting will be on Steam Systems fundamentals with Anthony Mendola.  Claudio Dar-
ras reviewed with BOG 2004-2005 PAOE as issued by Ron Vallort.  Peter Gerazounis suggested we get volunteers on 
committees for coming year prior to September. 
 
Treasury – CRC checking account opened with $1,000 deposit.  Entitled $2,100 from ASHRAE National.  Andrew 
Braum suggested Treasurer have finances shown to BOG at each monthly meeting. 
 
Resource Promotion – Still above goal but we need to call heavy hitters.  Scan list an email to BOG for them to call 
and request additional donations. 
 
History – Display data in decades, John Nally plans to put out for display.  History PAOE to be updated. 
 
Membership – PAOE to be updated.  Will enter new members into database. 
 
Golf Outing – Event booked with 134 golfers.  All sponsorship covered for outing.  Steve Friedman and Rich Gerbe to 
assist at check-in table. 
 
Student Activities – Scholarship to be presented at tonight’s meeting. 
 
TEGA – Satellite Broadcast seminar had a good turnout. 
 
CRC – Hotel forms, gifts, wine reception complete.  Outstanding is A/V, name tags, etc (small miscellaneous).  Need to 
meet with Lynn Bellenger.  Will invite her to June meeting, Andrew Braum to arrange.  Andrew Braum to prepare 
agenda.  Sponsors and sponsorship funds need for CRC (either for CRC or for events).  Andrew Braum and Michael 
Gerazounis recommend advertising for sponsors, recognition at CRC.  Andrew Braum to head up sponsorship commit-
tee.  Proposed CRC meeting prior to next month’s BOG meeting to be scheduled. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:05 pm.  
 
Steven Friedman  
Chapter Secretary 
 
 

Board of Governors - Meeting Minutes 

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 by Andrew Braum.  He Mentioned our upcoming events. Introduced our guest 
speaker, Mr. Mike Valentino, P.E. of Power Flame, Inc.  Mike gave an excellent lecture on modern boiler room design.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm. 
 
Steven Friedman 
Chapter secretary 

General Meeting Minutes 
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ASHRAE- Chapter 1 Regional Conference 
 
Location:     Wyndham Wind Watch Hotel, Islandia, NY 
Dates:          Thurs 8/19/04 to Sun 8/22/04 
 
Please check the www.ashraeli.org website for details about the event, registration forms and information. You as a  
local member may be interested in attending one of the activities or events without registering (for a nominal charge): 
 
Thursday, 11:30 am……Region 1 Golf Outing at the Hamlet Windwatch Golf Club 
Thursday, 7:00 pm……. Region 1 Wine Reception hosted by Palmer Vineyards 
Friday, 3:00 pm……….. Technical Session with Evans Lizardos, PE 
Friday, 6:00 pm……….. President’s Banquet 
Saturday, 12:00 noon… Awards Luncheon 
 
The tours on Friday and Saturday are also available. 
 
Anyone interested in assisting or attending at any of the activities or events, please contact me at ag@atiofny.com or 
631-331-0215 x17. 
 
Alan Goerke, P.E. 
CRC 2004 Co-Chairman 

CRC Committee Report - 2004 Update 

As we approach the upcoming summer break, I would like 
remind our chapter members that if you have any questions 
regarding membership please give me a call.    
 
A special note to those new members that have joined 
ASHRAE and our chapter this year.  Why not take advan-
tage of our mentoring program?  We have long time  
ASHRAE members who are seasoned professionals avail-
able to answer your questions and give you professional 
guidance.  They are just a phone call away and the help is 
free. 
 
I would like to thank Steven Giammona for his help this 
year with our student chapter and getting young people  
involved and joining ASHRAE.   
 
Have a safe and enjoyable summer. 
 
Craig Marshall, P.E. 
Membership Chairman 

Membership  

1958 H.  Campbell, Jr. PE 1981 Robert Rose, PE 

1959 Clyde Alston, PE 1982 Timothy Murphy, PE 

1960 Sidney Walzer, PE 1983 Leon Taub, PE 

1961 Sidney Gayle 1984 Raymond Combs 

1962 William Kane 1985 Edward W. Hoffmann 

1963 Louis Bloom 1986 Jerome T. Norris, PE 

1964 Milton Maxwell 1987 Abe Rubenstein, PE 

1965 Will Reichenback 1988 Michael O’Rouke 

1966 Joseph Minton, PE 1989 Mel Deimel 

1967 Irwin Miller 1990 Robert Rabell 

1968 Walter Gilroy 1991 Gerald Berman 

1969 Charles Henry 1992 Donald Stahl 

1970 William Wright 1993 Ronald Kilcarr 

1971 Louis Lenz 1994 Gerald Griliches 

1972 Ronald Levine 1995 Walter Stark 

1973 Henry Schulman 1996 Joe Marino 

1974 Myron Goldberg 1997 Norm Maxwell, PE 

1975 John N. Haarhaus 1998 Alan Goerke, PE 

1976 Richard K. Ennis 1999 Frank Morgigno 

1977 Kenneth A. Graff 2000 Michael Gerazounis, PE 

1978 Evans Lizardos, PE 2001 Ray Schmitt 

1979 Albert Edelstein 2002 Steven M. Stein, PE 

1980 Ralph Butler   

Long Island Chapter -  
Past Presidents 
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TEGA 
Cook with cold- Old Tyme Refrigerator Recipes:  
 
Banana Frozen Salad 
1/2 pound cream cheese 
1 cup whipped cream 
2 tablespoons crushed pineapple 
1/2 cup walnut meats, cut fine 
1/2 cup cut cherries 
1 teaspoon salt 
2 tablespoons mayonnaise 
3 bananas 
2 tablespoons lemon juice 
Add lemon juice and salt to mayonnaise and stir into cheese. Add pineapple, cherries, and nuts; fold in cream and, last, 
the bananas cut into cubes. Turn into mold, place in refrigerator tray, and freeze about 3 hours. 6 servings. 
 
Many of you are probably wondering why on earth there is a recipe for banana frozen salad as the TEGA article this 
month. Believe it or not there is a reason. This recipe is from the booklet “Cook with cold- Old Tyme Refrigerator Reci-
pes”, which is published by Ashrae.  
 
This commemorative booklet celebrates the centennial of the founding of the American Society of Refrigerating Engi-
neers (ASRE) in 1905.  ASRE merged with the American Society of Heating and Air-Conditioning Engineers in 1959 to 
form ASHRAE. 
 
Beginning in the 1920s, refrigerator manufacturers promoted the usefulness of household refrigerators by offering 
booklets of recipes that required refrigeration as part of the preparation. This booklet is a compilation of these recipes, 
presented as they originally appeared.  
 
You will find that many of these old recipes are not as sweet and have a purer taste than  
the prepared foods we have grown accustomed to. These fun recipes still demonstrate the 
usefulness and convenience of modern refrigeration. 
 
Have a great summer. 
 
Richard Gerbe  
TEGA Chair 

Student Activities 
As summer is upon us please remember that Students are potential recruits for summer internships or candidates for 
full time positions when they graduate.  
 
I’ve already received interest from local firms seeking interns for this summer.  If you are seeking interns or have entry 
level positions available, email me at sgiammona@jameslasala.com and I will forward your information to the local 
schools. 
 
In addition if you know of a college student interested in joining us, please extend the  
invitation for our upcoming meetings of the new chapter year.  We always look forward to 
having them join us. 
 
Steven Giammona, P.E.  
Student Activities Chair 
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Resource Promotion 

As the chapter year has come to an end this will be my 
last article as Resource Promotion Chairman.  I have 
mentioned in previous inserts that this year’s donations 
have slowly stopped throughout the past few months.   
To date the committee has collected $6,700, which only 
represents approximately 69% of our goal of $9,600.  I 
would like to once again thank everyone who has contrib-
uted this year, your donations were greatly appreciated.  
For those who have not donated there is still time to make 
a contribution.  All donations are tax deductible.   
 
ASHRAE would like to thank last month’s contributors.        
 
• Ron Milano, Ultimate Power 
• Steve Bergmann, TWINCO Supply 
• Carolyn Arote, Air Distribution Enterprises 
 
In addition, thanks to Cliff Perkins of Mason Industries for 
donating his 50/50 raffle earnings to ASHRAE Resource 
Promotion. 
 
Thanks again to this year’s contributors and remember 
there is still time to make your contribution.  Please help 
seed our future. 
 
Steven Friedman  
Resource Promotion Chair 

Chapter Resource Promotion Goal 
For 2003-2004 - $9,600

0 2,000 4,000 6,000 8,000 10,000

Sept.

Oct.

Nov.

Dec.

Jan.

Feb.

Mar.

Apr.

May

Jun.

Received
Goal

May 2004 Golf Outing  

This year’s golf outing was another success.  
Thank you to the Golf Outing Committee (Craig 
Marshall, John Nally, Alan Goerke and Frank  
Morgigno) for a great job:  

2004 ASHRAE Golf Outing 
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History - “In The Beginning” 
It was a cold night on December 3rd 1957, as the newly formed ASHRAE L.I. Chapter Board of Governors meet for 
the first time at the Lowell Ave. home of Mr. H.J. Campbell Jr., the new chapter’s president.  There was excitement in 
the air and an agenda to be discussed.  Let’s travel back to that night and take a look at the minutes of this first his-
toric meeting.  
 
“ The Board of Governors meeting was held on December 3rd, 1957 at the home of H.J. Campbell Jr. President, 1033 
Lowell St., New Hyde Park, NY at 8:00 PM.   
 
Present: 
• H.J. Campbell Jr., President 
• James L. Page, Secretary 
• Sydney Walzer, Treasurer 
• William Hoops, Board of Governors 
• William Kane, Board of Governors 
• William Cleland, Board of Governors 
• Clyde Alston, Vice President (arrived at 10:45 PM)  
 
The following resolutions were approved and passed by the Board: 
 
1.    An account is to be opened immediately at Hempstead Bank, Main and Fulton Streets. Hempstead L.I. by S.M. 

Walzer. One signature is to be required for checks of the organization but either the Treasurer or the President 
may sign.  No bond shall be required for the Treasurer or President. 

2.    The fiscal year shall begin March 1st and the dues shall become payable on this date.  The first year’s dues shall 
carry through to March 1st, 1959. 

 
It was suggested the Secretary write a letter to the Society as to their recommendations about incorporating the L.I. 
Chapter.  The Secretary is to be responsible for the mailing out dues notices, receipt of dues, dues invoices being 
printed and mailed out.  Stationary is to be ordered from Society in 1000 lots as per Golden Gate Chapter sample. 
Check on envelope supply or whether to purchase elsewhere. 
 
Charter members must pay dues by March 1st, 1958 or relinquish charter membership.  Committee chairmen shall be 
invited to the Board of Governors meetings only when and if necessary. 
 
William Cleland shall be Chairman of the Membership Committee.   The Membership Committee shall be responsible 
for dues collection after two months past due date.  Announcement shall be made to the general membership con-
cerning the guarantee made on dinner reservations and resultant loss to chapter if reservations are made and not 
kept. 
 
Clyde Alston shall be Program Chairman with Hugo Basch and Syd Gayle serving on the Committee.  The Atten-
dance Committee shall be part of the Membership Committee. 
 
The first general meeting shall be held about the middle of January 1958 at Hempstead, Mineola or Westbury. The 
cost of the dinner shall be $ 3.00.  Double-faced postal cards shall be sent out indicating the time and place of the 
meeting with detachable reply card for reservation. 
 
Speakers at the general meetings shall be selected on the basis of general knowledge and interest.  A program shall 
be presented at every meeting until June unless otherwise decided by the Board of Governors. 
 
John Frye shall be Chairman of the By Laws Committee with the original committee to stand as is.  The following 
chairmen were selected: 
 
• Educational Committee: William G. Kane 
• Building Codes Committee: William Hoops 
• Publicity Committee: Barry Screbnick 
 
The Secretary shall send meeting notices to local newspapers, etc. together with short resume of meetings held pre-
viously.  A Special Events Committee shall be selected at a later date. 
 
Respectfully submitted:  James L. Page – Secretary ”   
  
So it was that December night.  Imagine $ 3.00 for dinner.  That and another $ 2.00 now days will get you a beer.  
Have a great summer. 
   
John Nally 
Chapter Historian 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

As a Courtesy to all Long Island Chapter Members,  
All Classifieds Ads Submitted to the Newsletter will be Free of Charge. 

 
If you would like to place an ad advertising job opportunities or if you would like to advertise that you are  

looking for employment please contact our chapter’s Treasurer, Mr. Peter Gerazounis, PE via email at  
pgerazounis@mgjassociates.com or at 212-643-9055 for further details. 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

PLACE  
YOUR 

AD 
HERE  

PLACE  
YOUR 

AD 
HERE  

Senior Engineers/Project Managers - Consulting Engineering Firm located in convenient midtown location (near Penn 
Station) seeks exp self-starters to join its team of highly skilled & dedicated professionals!  We are looking for motivated 
Mechanical, Electrical, Plumbing & Fire Protection Engineers, Project Mgrs and Sr Project Mgrs; Will work on both com-
mercial & institutional projects; Bachelors degree req. plus min 7 yrs exp (10 + yrs exp for Project Mgr level); Some  
supervisory/project mgmt exp preferred; Must have excellent communication & interpersonal skills, AutoCAD a +;  
PE Registration strongly preferred; We offer an excellent benefits pkge incl medical/dental/401k/transportation flex; 
Qualified candidates email resume to:  resume@mgjassociates.com, or fax to: 212-643-0503.  EOE/M/F/D/V 
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If you would like to place an advertisement in The Long Island Sounder 
please contact our Chapter Treasurer, Mr. Peter Gerazounis  

@ 212-643-9055 for further details.  Thank you. 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

PLACE  
YOUR 

AD 
HERE  


